
From: "Johnston, Sadhu" <Sadhu.Johnston@vancouver.ca>
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" <CCDTMACDL@vancouver.ca>

Date: 2/8/2017 7:06:44 PM
Subject: FW: DBL Leadership Updates

Greetings Mayor and Council-
I’m happy to forward an email from Kaye regarding several senior positions in the Department of Development, Buildings and Licensing.
Best
Sadhu

Sadhu Aufochs Johnston | City Manager
City of Vancouver | 453 W 12th Avenue
Vancouver | BC V5Y 1V4
604.873.7627 | Sadhu.johnston@vancouver.ca
Twitter: sadhuajohnston

From: Krishna, Kaye 
Sent:Wednesday, February 08, 2017 7:05 PM
To: Corporate Management Team (COV) - DL
Cc: CMT Admin Assts - DL
Subject: DBL Leadership Updates 

Dear CMT, 

I am pleased to announce the appointment of two new Directors in Development, Buildings and Licensing (DBL). 

First, Kathryn Kolbuch Holm will serve as the Chief Licence Inspectorand Director of Licensing, Property Use, and Animal Services, replacing 
Andreea Toma who left this position at the end of 2016. Kathryn joins DBL from Engineering, where she was the Senior Branch Head of Streets 
& Electrical Design since 2013. Prior to that, she was a Manager in the Business Planning Secretariat (now called Business Planning and Project 
Support (BPPS)) where she was, among other things, the project manager for the evaluation, planning and contract negotiation phase of 
Vancouver’s Public Bike Share system. Her key priorities for this year will include updating policies for Short Term Rentals, Ridesharing, Liquor, 
and Medical Marijuana as well as a major effort to rationalize and improve the current licensing regime. She will also lead a strategic planning 
exercise with Animal Services and will play a pivotal role in shaping and implementing our new proactive enforcement activities. 

Next, Mark Greenfield will join the team as the new Director of Strategic Operations, Planning, and Program Management. Mark comes to the City 
from BC Hydro where he has served as Senior Manager of Performance & Process for the past three years. Prior to BC Hydro, Mark served in a 
number of relevant positions in both Vancouver and the United Kingdom, including Manager of Operations at the RCMP in Surrey and Manager 
of Strategic Planning & Operations at Network Rail in London, England. In this new role, Mark will be responsible for a diverse portfolio of work, 
including Corporate process implementation, DBL metrics and reporting, POSSE system and process transformation, and special projects such 
as the next phase of our Seismic efforts and the proactive enforcement initiative. Mark will start on March 6th. 

I’m thrilled to welcome Kathryn and Mark to the DBL senior leadership team and look forward to the thought-leadership, strong management, 
and fresh perspectives that they will bring to the department. 

Best,
Kaye 

KAYE KRISHNA | General Manager
Development, Buildings, & Licensing
(O) 604.873.7160 | (M) 604.679.0475

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message and any accompanying documents contain confidential information intended for a specific individual and purpose. This message is private and protected 
by law. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying or distribution, or the taking of any action based on the contents of this information, is strictly 
prohibited.
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